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The Ravenna Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session at the Ravenna Township 

Trustee’s Meeting Room, 6115 Spring Street, Ravenna, Ohio, on September 7, 2021 for the purpose 

of holding a Public Hearing on the proposed updated language on Event Centers and Food Trucks 

of the zoning code.  Trustee Vince Coia called the meeting to order at 6:48 P.M.  Roll call showed 

the following present:  Trustees Hank Gibson and Vince Coia; Fiscal Officer Gail Pittman and 

Zoning Inspector Jim DiPaola.  There were no audience members. Trustee Pat Artz was absent 

 

PRESENTATION OF PROPOSED UPDATE 

ZONING INSPECTOR 

The Zoning Inspector discussed the updated language the reasoning behind the proposed 

changes for the food trucks.   

The other new language was for special event centers.  There is currently nothing on the 

books to cover these types of events.  Nobody has approached the township on these types of events 

yet, but the guidelines will be in place when needed and will be considered conditional use 

permitting. 

Responses from the public hearing will proceed back to the Commission.  They will 

consider any necessary changes and make their final approval.  From there, the policy comes back 

to the trustees for approval. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

A motion by Vince Coia, seconded by Hank Gibson to adjourn the hearing at 6:56 p.m.  

R/C: Mr. Coia, yes; Mrs. Artz, absent; Mr. Gibson, yes.  Motion Passed.  
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